SECRETARY OF LABOR WASHINGTON

August 18, 1947

Dear Mr. Spero:

On August 22nd the Conciliation Service, which has been under the jurisdiction of this Depsrtment, becomes an independent agency, under the terms of the National Labor Relations Act of 1947. I feel that many constructive moves were made toward increasing the efficiency of the Service as a result of the advice which came from the Technical Advisory Committee, of which you are a member. I want to take this opportunity to express my gratitude for the work which you have performed as a member of this group. It is my hope that we may continue to count you among the Department's friends who may be called upon in the duture to serve in an advisory capacity in connection with our various programs.

Mr. Warren and the staff members who have had the pleasure of working directly with you join me in expressing our wholehearted appreciation for what you have done to promote the interests of the public at large, through the facilities of this Department.

Yours very truly,

(sehwalle de

L. B. Schwellenbach

Mr. Nathan Spero, Research Director United Electrical Workers Union Congress of Industrial Organizations 11 East 51st Street

New York, N. Y.